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Minutes 
September 8, 2017 

 
 
Minutes of the Altona Community Foundation Board of Directors held on Friday, September 8, 2017 
at 12:00 pm at Golden West Broadcasting boardroom. 
 
Present were: president, Bill Penner; vice president, Byron Loeppky; treasurer, Wendy Dyck;  
Perry Batchelor; Brenda Thiesen; Chris Sumner; Steve Siemens; Loren Braul and Brad Derksen. 
 

1. Call to Order  
Bill Penner called the meeting to order at 12:03 p.m.  

 
2. Review of the Agenda 

MOTION: Perry Batchelor – moved – Byron Loeppky – seconded – THAT the agenda is 
approved as presented. 
CARRIED. 

 
3. Review of Previous Minutes 

MOTION: Steve Siemens – moved – Brenda Thiesen – seconded - THAT the minutes of 
the meeting held June 23, 2017 are adopted as circulated.  
CARRIED.  
 

4. Financial 
 Wendy presented the attached financial reports to the board. 
MOTION: Wendy Dyck – moved – Chris Sumner – seconded – THAT the attached financial 
reports are approved as presented. 
CARRIED. 
 The Altona Skating Club did not submit enough invoices for the total project cost of their 

2016 spring grant. 
MOTION: Brenda Thiesen – moved – Perry Batchelor – seconded – THAT the Altona 
Community Foundation pro-rate the $2,000 grant to Altona Skating Club to reflect the actual 
amount spent and approve a payment of $1,636. 
CARRIED. 
 Gretna Arena’s three month grant extension on their spring 2016 spring grant of $500 

expired August 31 – send letter stating grant has been withdrawn. 
 Border Lane Shoot Association spring 2016 grant of $1,500 has expired – send letter 

stating grant has been withdrawn. 
 The Altona & District Health Board has approved the transfer of the Altona Hospital Fund 

and the Dr. Toni Scholarship Fund to the Altona Community Foundation. The Dr. Toni 
Scholarship Fund meets the criteria for an endowment fund – two scholarships per year. 
Clarification needs to be made on the Altona Hospital Fund whether they will be a flow 
through fund or an endowment fund. Jennifer to draft a letter to the Altona Hospital Board 
and wait their response before drafting the agreements. 
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5. New Board Members 
 Still waiting for confirmation on two new board members before the October meeting. 
 Brad and Brenda to keep the board updated. 

 
6. ACF Domain Name Renewal 
 The ACF domain name will be expiring on November 1, 2017. 
MOTION: Loren Braul – moved – Brad Derksen – seconded – THAT the Altona Community 
Foundation renew the domain name for six years. 
CARRIED. 

 
7. Liability Insurance Update 
 To date the ACF has not carried any liability insurance. 
 A letter was sent to the Town of Altona requesting the ACF board of directors be included 

on the Town of Altona’s umbrella policy for liability insurance coverage. 
 

8. Earl Dick Memorial Golf Tournament 
 ACF collected $4,125 in donations at the third annual Earl Dick golf tournament that took 

place on September 6 at the Oakview Golf Course. 
 Wendy, Chris, Brad, and Jennifer took donations, directed traffic and helped out with score 

cards, teams etc. 
 Wendy printed out receipts on site – very well received. Brad distributed receipts during 

supper. Saved ACF the cost of postage on the mailings. 
MOTION: Brad Derksen – moved – Byron Loeppky – seconded – THAT the Altona 
Community Foundation gift $2,062.50 to the Oakview Golf Course. 
CARRIED. 

 
9. YIP 
 Chris to touch base with Laura at W.C. Miller next week. 
 YIP currently has $2,400 in their account and must give 80% away over this school year. 
 

10. Public Relations Committee Report 
 Endow MB 24-Hour Giving Challenge is coming up on November 18. 

 
11. Asset Development Committee Report 
 Loren presented a proposal to the board for a telephone campaign. 
 Board suggested some changes and will review campaign. 

 
12. Grant Committee Report 
 Applications will be accepted during the month of October for 2017 fall grants. 
 Jennifer to book print and radio advertising as last year. 
 Jennifer to submit notice to Altona Chamber for their monthly newsletter. 

 
13. New Business 

 Brian Esau from Red River Mutual donated a painting to ACF. The artist is Brian’s brother-
in-law Dennis Fast and the painting is Polar Bear – White on White. Board decided to use 
the painting at the ACF silent auction during the Altona Chamber banquet. 

 Loren advised that the donor tabs on the ACF site are not linking to the correct site. 
Jennifer to contact Relish. 

 Bill thanked Perry, Byron and Steve for their six years of service on the ACF board. 
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14. Next Meeting Date 
 Friday, October 13 – 12 noon – Golden West boardroom. 

 
15. Adjournment 

MOTION: Perry Batchelor – moved – Brad Derksen – seconded - THAT this meeting is 
now adjourned and the next meeting of the Altona Community Foundation will be held on 
Friday, October 13 at 12 noon.  

CARRIED. 
 
 

 
 

Bill Penner,  
Altona Community Foundation 
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